Summer 2023
Dear Students and Parents,

[image: image1.wmf]Welcome to sixth grade! My name is Mr. Groves, and I am very excited to be your sixth-grade teacher. You may know me. I have spent a lot of years at Cold Spring. A few teaching 2nd-grade, a number of years teaching 5th-grade, then some years in 6th-grade, one in 4th-grade, and 6th again! As a sixth grader, you will participate in many new and fun learning activities. My goal is to make this your best school year ever. I cannot wait to enjoy another wonderful year at Cold Spring Elementary School. I am looking forward to a wonderful year!  
I am excited about all the new things we will be studying and exploring throughout our sixth-grade year. I would like to share a little bit about myself. Reading is one of my favorite hobbies. My summer reading list keeps getting longer and longer. I also enjoy running, hiking, and taking my dog for long walks, although they are getting shorter as both of us get older! This summer I enjoyed going to the pool and relaxing at the beach!

Home and school communication is very important to me. Beginning August 29, 2023, I will be available to respond to communications regarding the 2023-2024 school year. I look forward to meeting parents at Back-to-School Night on Tuesday, September 12th at 5:45pm.  

Over the summer I am sure you will think about what school supplies you need for sixth grade. I have created a list of items that you will find useful as you start your back-to-school shopping. Please note that the items are optional but recommended. The Home and School Association will purchase assignment books and a subscription to the Scholastic News magazine for each child. We thank the Home and School Association for their continued support!  

· 1 soft zipper pencil case

· Two (2) spiral notebooks with pockets for loose papers and at least 150 pages (any color or design—they are for reading and writer’s notebook)
· One 7 subject accordion plastic folder
· One 12-pack of yellow Ticonderoga #2 pencils and erasers for your own use

· Four (4) dry erase markers (black is preferred)
· Small box of colored pencils

· 4 different colored gel pens
· Headphones in a zip-lock bag, labeled with your name
· Independent reading book

· Refillable water bottle

· Optional, but greatly appreciated: 
· Hand sanitizer 

· Clorox disinfecting wipes 

· Tissues

Do not forget to bring a nutritious snack every day for our snack break. It will provide your body with some extra “fuel” to help make the afternoon more productive. Our classroom number is room 201. I have enjoyed writing to you, and I cannot wait to see you on the first day of school. Enjoy your summer and get ready for an exciting year. The first day of school is Tuesday, September 5th. I am excited to begin our sixth-grade adventure together!  
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Sincerely,

Mr. Timothy Groves 😊
